* * * *

Volume II

April-May 1965

No. 1

Greetings to all members and friends: We were pleased to see such a good turn-out at the Annual Meeting and Supper on April 5th, when Rev. Bradford E. Gale of the "President's Church", in Quincy, spoke on "Colonial Church Buildings". This was our first attempt at a supper meeting and the enthusiasm of the 65 attending would indicate that we should repeat this next year.

* * * * *

The Annual Election for 1965-66 season was held and the following people were chosen to serve: President: Harry C. Belcher, Vice Pres: Louis J. Davis, Treas: Charles E. Adams, Jr., Corr. Secretary: Mrs. Margaret Chase, Recording Secretary: Mrs. Louise Clapp. Mrs. Clapp declined and the position will be held by Mrs. Marilyn Briscoe.

* * * * * *

A very special welcome to the following 10 new Members:

Mr. & Mrs. Jalmar N. Nelson Mr. & Mrs. Robert Tonis Miss Marion L. Belcher Miss Florence B. Nash Mr. A. J. Montgomery Miss Helen Lewis Mrs. Evelyn Walker & son/Edward Walker 41 King Oak Terrace, E. Weymouth 5 Mt. Vernon West, E. Weymouth 12 Myrtle Street, E. Weymouth 771 Commercial Street, E. Weymouth 66 Reed Avenue, South Weymouth 99 Cedar Street, East Weymouth 3 Rosemary Lane, South Weymouth

* * * * * *

We are concerned about our Vice President, Mr. Louis J. Davis, who will be in Quincy City Hospital for some time. Let's remember him with words of cheer. Best Wishes, Lou! - and a speedy recovery!

* * * * * *

Leslie Hebert, a long-time member of our Society, has been awarded the George Washington Honor Medal as the Liberty Tree Historian.

Tom Stenhouse has been appointed Membership Committee Chairman and will be an

integral part of our team this year.

G. Stinson Lord has declined to continue as Historian another term because of other commitments.

A memorial service for the late Francis Loud will be held on May 23rd, at the

First Church, Weymouth Heights. Friends are most welcome.

Charles E. Adams, our intrepid treasurer, has reminded us that the year has rolled around to dues time again. Please save our postage costs and hurry off a check to: 376 Thicket Street, South Weymouth, if you haven't done so.

IN MEMORIAM

We deeply regret the passing of our oldest Society Member, and former Vice President, Mr. John F. Robinson, 92 years old. We were all so pleased that he could attend our Annual Dinner and he expressed a great admiration for our Society's work. We shall miss him truly and our sympathies are extended to his family.

A CONTRACT OF THE PARTY OF THE

NOW HEAR THIS ! ! !

There will be an Auction, June 26th, at the Weymouth Fair Grounds, sponsored by the Society. Please look around the house for any contributions and call either Mr. Belcher (ED 5-8671), Mr. Adams (ED 5-2957), or Mr. Benoit (ED 5-0700) and they will

arrange to pickup whatever you have. This will be the first auction the Society has held so let's join together and make

it a real financial success. Bring your neighbors and friends. REMEMBER. . PLACE: Weymouth Fair Grounds TIME: 10:00 A.M. - Saturday, June 26th

A food sale as well as sandwiches, beverages and the like will be ready for your

AUCTIONEER: Louis A. Cook

appetite. Ladies, don't bake before coming to our Auction. . . Take home a homemade treat or two for the family. . . .

> ED 5-6582 M. E. Robinson, Editor